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Meet The Trustees      
Dr. Humphreys, President 

 
Not everyone realizes that Humphreys College is a non-profit, California corporation, serving in the 

public benefit.  As such, there are no owners or stockholders of the college, as would be the case if it were a "for 
profit" organization.  Rather, the college is governed by a 15-member board of trustees which is responsible for 
the overall operation and management of the college.   The Board has a nominating committee which makes 
recommendations for board memberships which are then voted on by the full board.  The board of trustees is a 
critical aspect of the overall organizational structure of the college.  A brief description of the board members 
follows so that you may...MEET THE TRUSTEES.  

Judge Laurence Drivon is the Chairman of the board.  He is a former district attorney of San Joaquin 
County and Municipal Court Judge.  Vice-Chair is Ronald Guntert Jr., President of Guntert and Zimmerman of 
Ripon, which manufactures and sells heavy-road and canal-building equipment which is sold world wide.  
Secretary of the board is Dr. Reuben Smith, former professor and dean of the graduate school at U.O.P.  
Katherine Williams is the treasurer of the board and is a C.P.A. as well as an attorney. 

Other board members include Joel Harrison, one of the co-founders of Quantum Corporation of 
Milpitas.  Quantum is a multi-billion-dollar-a-year international company which manufactures disk drives and 
other computer equipment.  Gary Hill is a court reporter in San Francisco, and in addition to having his own 
firm, he is in charge of all court reporters in the courts of San Francisco.  Valerie Hubbard is a recent graduate 
of Humphreys College and is the vice president for sales at local radio station KQOD.  Ort Lofthus is former 
owner and general manager of radio station KJOY here in Stockton and was a principal in the first cable 
television system in the Central Valley. 

Dr. Chaiho Kim is a professor in the business school at University of Santa Clara and has served that 
institution as department chair, chair of the Ph.D. program, and currently is responsible for the entire academic 
computing system for the business school.   Robert Humphreys is president of the college.  Roy Sanders is a 
retired senior vice president of the Bank of Stockton.  June Potter is retired registrar and admissions counselor 
for the college and has been associated with the college since the late 1940's.  Dr. Lynette Hart is a medical 
doctor and is a radiology specialist at St. Joseph's Hospital.   

There are currently two vacancies on the board, which are expected to be filled at the next meeting of the 
board in March.      
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Orient Your Career 
Pam Knapp 

 
If you are seeking part-time or full-time employment, you are eligible to receive 

placement assistance from Humphreys College.  Students who have successfully 
completed one quarter at Humphreys can meet with the Career Service Director, Pam 
Knapp, to learn about jobs that have been placed with Humphreys.  Pam's office is located 

on the West Campus, next door to the Registrar's office.  Her hours are M-W-F 9:00 - 1:00. 
 The following services are available: 
¾ Resume preparation 
¾ Cover-letter assistance 
¾ Practice interview sessions 
¾ Networking with local businesses 

While Humphreys College does not guarantee job placement to any student or graduate, assistance is 
available for a life-time.  Please drop by and see Pam for an appointment.  As a general rule, more jobs  are 
placed with Humphreys College  than there are students available to fill those jobs.  Work is out there, so make 
sure you register with Pam in the Career Services department. 
 

Tutorial Center & Court Reporting English Prep 
Michael Duffett, Tutorial Services Coordinator 

 
The biggest news from the Tutorial Center (apart from the fact that no student who has used the Center's 

services dropped out last quarter:  a fact of which both Debi and Dr. D. are very proud) is that we are now 
giving and grading the English review tests for Court Reporting students.  Potential Court Reporters will be 
happy to learn that not only are their papers to be graded, they are to be discussed in detail with an English tutor 
who can equip you well to pass on your next shot.  So, if you've been waiting in the wings to tackle this most 
demanding part of the requirement for the State test, come on by.  Or if you feel like you'd like a few preparatory 
sessions with the guidance of a talented tutor, pay the Center a visit. 

Congratulations to Jeff Hook who went through the process described here and came out successfully 
with a very creditable 92% on one test and 93% on another. 

We are also happy to announce that a printer is about to be installed on one of our computers to offer 
students the opportunity of making corrections to papers discussed with a tutor at the Center.  Please, ladies and 
gentlemen, do not expect to use our printer for any other purpose than that.  We are getting really busy and we 
need to husband our resources. 

Finally, and by no means least, we now have a telephone line at the Center.  We are at extension 145.  
This will greatly reduce the likelihood of appointments being missed and tutors waiting needlessly. 

Our hours continue to be 9-1, 4-7, Monday through Thursday and tutors are available by appointment on 
Fridays. 
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Check It Now! 
Lance Hall, Registrar 

 
Graduating this Spring?  It's not too early to begin the necessary steps.  First, make sure you will 

complete your program in time.  Students may participate in graduation if they complete their program in the 
Spring or Summer quarters only.  Second, to see how close you are to finishing, it is a good idea to request an 
evaluation of your records.  Contact the Registrar's Office for the appropriate form to get this process going.  
Third, meet with your academic advisor.  He or she has a long-range schedule of upcoming classes --  you want 
to be sure that the classes you need are going to be available! Lastly, fill out a Petition for Graduation form, 
again available in the Registrar's Office.  These steps will get you on your way to fulfilling your academic goals. 
 
Important dates: Feb. 13 Last day to withdraw with partial refund. 

Feb. 16 Holiday (school closed) - President's Day 
Feb. 20 Last day to withdraw 

 
 

 
Leggo My Logo 

Gina Peralta 
 

The Humphreys College Bookstore has received it's new Humphreys College 
merchandise with the new logo.  Please come by the Humphreys College bookstore closest 

to you for a chance to buy  these items at an introductory price.  These introductory prices will be good for as 
long as our current inventory lasts.   
 
Merchandise available with the new Humphreys College Logo: 
 

Brass Pen         $  1.95 
Sparkle Pen   1.10 
Mechanical Pencil  0.98 
Ironstone Mug       4.62 
Backpack            16.02 
Sweatshirt            Prices vary by size     

 
Show your college spirit - wear a Humphreys College Sweatshirt on the next  Hot Dog Day! 
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                          Financial Aid Notes 
                                          Judi Johnstone 
 
 

GPA Verification Deadline:  February 13, 1998 
Cal Grant Deadline:  March 2, 1998 

 
Please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick up a schedule of the workshops and a GPA verification 

form immediately. 
Don’t forget to check with the Registrar’s Office regarding the status of your transcripts.  Your GPA or 

GED test scores are required for Cal Grant consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Valentine’s Day 
 
 
 
 

 

 


